
9. STANMORE ROAD – PARKING RESTRICTION

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Lorraine Wilmshurst, Area Engineer

Corporate Plan Output:

The purpose of this report is to ask the Board to recommend to the Council that a P10
and a P30 parking restriction be installed in Stanmore Road.

A restaurant has opened in the old bank building in Stanmore Road between Avalon
Street and North Avon Road. The ATM machine from the bank is still available but
the small amount of parking in this area is now being occupied for several hours at a
time.

To allow for a reasonable turn over of parking in the area and access for customers to
the ATM machine some short term parking restriction is required. There are also
courier and short term delivery and pick up vehicles to the businesses in the area. The
businesses have been contacted and agree that a parking restriction should be
imposed.

A P10 parking restriction between Avalon Street and the build out for the pedestrian
crossing and a P30 parking restriction from the crossing to the entrance to the
Richmond Village carpark would alleviate the parking difficulties being experienced
at present.

Recommendation: That the Board recommend to Council

1. That the parking of vehicles be restricted to a maximum of 10
minutes on the west side of Stanmore Road commencing at a
point 5 metres from its intersection with Avalon Street and
extending in a northerly direction for a distance of 10 metres.

2. That the parking of vehicles be restricted to a maximum of 30
minutes on the west side of Stanmore Road commencing at a
point 24.5 metres from its intersection with Avalon Street and
extending in a northerly direction for a distance of 16 metres.

Chairman’s
Recommendation: That the Officer’s recommendations be adopted.

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


